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The Virginia Athletic Trainers' Association (VATA) is dedicated to the health and well-being of Virginians who are physically active. As such, the organization focuses on enhancing the professional development of Virginia's certified athletic trainers and on communication between all persons and agencies invested in the health and well-being of athletes and the physically active.
The VATA supports the advancement of the athletic training profession through legislative and educational endeavors that promote and ensure the highest standards of professional practice.
Attendance: Scott Powers, Amanda Caswell, John Reynolds, Brent Arnold, Meg Thompson, Jorena Simpkins, DC Cobler, Heather Murphy, Jason Doctor, Becky Bowers-Lanier, Rose Schmieg, Ian Rogol, Jerry Weniger, Grace Weniger, Dave Pawlowski, Mitch Callis 

Absent: Jay Sedory, Tom Kuster, Shane Caswell, Daniel Carroll, Jeff Boyers, Jatin A., Joe Hart, 

Welcome: Amanda Caswell

Motion
Approval of Fall meeting minutes

Motion: Ian Rogol

Second: Scott Powers

Approved unanimously 
Officer Reports 

-President

· Amanda anticipates some changes and is happy that she and Jay have begun to make in the function of the EC. They continue to work towards creating a policy and procedures for the EC. 
· We have the ability to increase our association dues, independent of the MAATA. Amanda is interested in exploring this. Our dues have not increased in many years. No one can remember the last time they went.
· Secretary election will be held at business meeting tomorrow. Robert Hammill is interested but must be nominated from the floor. Region reps should be prepared to assist with election if we have more than one candidate is nominated. 
· Young Professionals Symposium: Will be held in 2013 or 2014. Lynchburg College would like to host it. Amanda would like to see a name change for the event, due to the NATA's Young Professional initiative, which targets professionals under age 30-ish, but not athletic training students. So the name is confusing. Amanda has a lot of concerns about hosting the YPS off-campus. Meg spoke on behalf Debbie Bradney at Lynchburg College. Discussion about the pros and cons of hosting the YPS in conjunction with annual meeting or having it hosted by a college or university. 
· Motion: To hold the YPS at the VATA Annual Meeting and Symposium. Scott Powers. Second: Jason Doctor. Amendment: specify the 2014 meeting, not all YPS. Vote: motion passes by majority vote.
· Discussion about still having a school serving as the organizing committee for the year they want to host. Amanda will work with the educators in the state to determine objectives before the next meeting.
· Goals for 2013

-Budget: Amanda wants to develop a budget for this year.

-Policy and procedures for EC: Jay is continuing to develop these.

- Vision and direction of VATA: Amanda plans to work with EC to develop these

Challenge for Committee Chairs and Regional Reps: develop and carry out a project this year. A CEU course in each region would be a great goal.

Meeting date for 2014: same as this year? 


-President-Elect (no report)



Conference Update 



MAATA Update



Roles and Responsibilities of EC and Committee Chairs



Policy and Procedures



Other Items


-Treasurer



Financial Report

Year to Year Comparison
	
	2011
	2012
	Change

	Income
	40,755
	41,356
	(601)

	Expenditures
	42,495
	42,457
	38

	Total Assets
	47,940
	48,159
	(219)


Year to Year Comparison 
	Expenditures
	2011
	2012
	Change

	Personnel
	11,014
	11,152
	(138)

	Public relations
	909
	892
	17

	Education
	27,619
	26,339
	1,280

	Technology
	1,255
	2,574
	(1,319)

	Scholarships
	1,698
	1,500
	198

	
	2011
	2012
	Change
	

	Income
	40,755
	41,356
	(601)
	

	Expenditures
	42,495
	42,457
	38
	

	Total Assets
	47,940
	48,159
	(219)
	



-Secretary



Website: Meg will be working on the website. She will continue to work with officers to develop the new site. 



Other Items

Committee Reports 
-College and University: no report

-Constitution and By-laws: no report 

-Conference Programming: no report

-Governmental Affairs (Rose Schmieg & Becky Bowers-Lanier)

· Becky Bowers-Lanier presented a list of bills being introduced into the General Assembly this session. Several concussion bills have been introduced.  Becky asked which bills the VATA was concerned about so that she could monitor them on our behalf.
· Grass roots efforts (Rose Schmieg)
· Rose reported on GAC activities. First topic: reimbursement for athletic trainers. GAC supports VATA pursuing the attainment of mandated provider status in Virginia. We need to learn from Dr. Hazel tomorrow about how athletic trainers can best be situated in the reformed healthcare of the future. We will be pursuing legislation to become mandated providers in the 2014 GA assembly. 
-Facebook Page: Rose wants to increase GAC presence by using FB.


-Hit the Hill January 31st

-Honors and Awards (Jerry & Grace Weniger)

· Need to get applications in electronic format on new website
· Jerry emphasized need to increase applicants. Number of applications was up this year but needs out continue to increase. 
-Membership (Emily Evans)

· Will work with Heather Murphy & Meg Thompson to develop goals for the coming year.


The VATA is made up of:

· 1195 total members (all categories, including students)
· 1029 certified members
· 703 Virginia licensed members
· 475 members report that they have an NPI number
-Public Relations (Heather Murphy)

· Target High Schools in VA without an AT
· See separate proposal. Motion: Heather Murphy Second: none. Motion failed. Motion: VATA celebrate NATM by sending a mailer to schools. Money requested: $318 Second: Meg Thompson. Vote: unanimous.
· Contest for NATA Month Projects
· Contest among ATEPs 
· See separate below 
· Motion to purchase a plaque for contest winner. Heather Murphy.
· Second: Meg Thompson. Vote: Unanimously passed.
Secondary School (John Reynolds)

· DOE CTE Sports Medicine Curriculum Review
· athletic trainers, and the VATA specifically, are being asked to participate in this review. This is great for the association.

-VHSL/SMAC



-Revised pitch limitation policy: there is a new 



-Wrestling on-mat concussion evaluation pilot


-NATA preventing sudden death in HS sports task force

-VATA Youth Sport Safety Conference Update



-Partnership with the Virginia Department of Health

Scholarship (Daniel Carroll via phone)

-Mission of Committee

The mission of the Virginia Athletic Trainers' Association Scholarship Committee is to promote and encourage athletic training education within the Commonwealth of Virginia at the undergraduate and graduate levels.  This is accomplished through scholarships that reward deserving students in their pursuit of becoming part of the allied health profession of athletic training.

- Proposal to amend the current structure: $500 secondary school. $1,000 entry-level athletic training education. $500 to fund a student who is in their last semester of an ATEP to attend NATA meeting.

Motion: Daniel Carroll.

Second: DC Cobler. 

Discussion: Jorena Simpkins spoke out against making the student go to in-state institution in order to qualify. Brent Arnold questioned whether the EC was comfortable voting on proposal that is not here in front of us. Danny is unable to be here today. Some EC members are not comfortable with voting today. 

Motion is withdrawn. It will be proposed again tomorrow at the Business Meeting.

Vendors and Sponsorship (Scott Powers)

· Need to update website 
Young Professional’s Committee


Other Reports
Virginia Board of Medicine Athletic Training Board Update- Brent Arnold

· Requirement to verify education for license application is being eliminated.
· Athletic trainers are beginning employment before they apply for a license. The executive director of the Board of Medicine is upset about why this happens so frequently.
· John Reynolds will follow up with Brent about a possible mechanism to help public secondary schools ensure the newly-hired AT is certified.
Old Business
-EC voted to pursue being added to pursue third party reimbursement, specifically to be listed as a profession on the list of VA approved providers

-Funding was provided for the VA student senators Ashley Day and Kathleen Taylor to attend I-lead

New Business
Public Relations Funding for:

- Target High Schools without ATs

-NATA Month contest

Secondary Schools Committee


-Funding to attend the NATA Youth Sport Safety Conference $400. Motion: Meg Thompson second: Scott Powers.

Scholarship


-Add a $500 scholarship to the current $1500 that is allotted. Tabled until tomorrow's business meeting. 

Student Programming


-Funding for the Young Professionals’ Symposium: included in Amanda's report

Adjourn Meeting
Motion: Scott Powers

Second: Jorena Simpkins 

Motion passed unanimously




Winter Executive Council Meeting


Friday, January 11th, 2013









